Evans County Refuse
Frequently Asked Questions

Q: What is Refuse?
A: Refuse is a term for garbage.  Another term for this policy is Curbside or House-to-House or Polycart.

Q: I just paid for this service on my tax bill, why am I being billed again?
A: The 2018 Tax bills included the 2018 Solid Waste Fee, which pays for the curbside trash pickup.  Beginning in 2019 the Solid Waste Fee will initially be billed by the Tax Assessor’s Office.  
Accounts will be invoiced by the Evans County Tax Assessor’s Office according to the schedule in the chart below.  Generally, payments will be due by the 23rd of the second month following the invoice month.  For example, invoices dated January will be due on March 23.  

	Paid to Tax Assessor’s Office

	
	Invoice Date
	Due Date
	Amount Due

	
	January
	March 23
	$ 54.00

	
	April
	June 23
	$ 53.00

	
	July
	September 23
	$ 53.00



[bookmark: _GoBack]Accounts not paid as invoiced by the Evans County Tax Assessor’s Office will be submitted to the Evans County Tax Commissioner’s Office for collection on the Annual Tax Bill. In the following amount:

	Paid to Tax Commissioner’s Office

	
	Invoice and Due Date
	Amount Due

	
	Included on Annual Tax Bill
	$ 172.00



Q: I want to pay all of the fee at once, how much do I owe?
A: The 2019 Solid Waste Fee is $160 is paid by September 23rd.  If not paid by that date your tax bill will include the fee at $172.
